MINUTES

Shady Grove Elementary PTA Board Meeting

February 13, 2014
The February 13, 2014 meeting was canceled due to weather conditions.  The following reports were submitted via email.  

President’s Action Items/ Announcements-Sue Manley
*A Survey Monkey was sent out to vote on the Nominating Committee and to consider our options regarding the future of the After School Enrichment programs.  
*The candidates for the Nominating Committee are: Leslie Baker, Meghan Gemmill , Natalie Lewis, Erika Parker and Justine Sherman
*We need to start the discussion about ASE and it's viability in light of new information about our liability insurance coverage.
Principal’s Update-Dr. Regina Schwab

*No report.
Treasurer’s Report- Jim Brooksbank
*No report.
Executive Committees:


1st VP Programs- Sally Raderer/Ann Slyh
*No report.

2nd VP Finance- Rene Kreiser/AnnMarie Lobred/Deana Collier
*Check Writing Campaign: No report.

*Box Tops: The Box Top Challenge for Spring & the End of the Year ends on 2/19/14.  This will be our last submission to count for the 2013-2014 school year.  Please encourage all to send in their clipped box tops before the deadline ends.
3rd VP Volunteers- Amy Foy/Anett Crumley
*No report.

4th VP Communications – Sara Fender/Jennifer Clark
*Thanked everyone for their patience while getting the website issues sorted out.  It is back up and running.
Lay Advisory- Cheryl Bemis/Janet Sullivan
*The Lay Advisory Meeting was held on February 10, 2014.  Assistant Superintendent for Finance Kevin Smith was the guest speaker. He discussed the current budget process and how the Meals Tax Referendum will affect us. 

Henrico has a declining budget with a loss of roughly $70 million over last years. The Meal Tax will help with roughly $18 million (low ball figure). Of this, $9 million will go towards (1) 17 troubled schools, (2) Safety and security and (3) professional development and maintaining PTR (pupil/teacher ratio). The other $9 million will go toward capital expenses. The tax money is for the 2014-2015 school year and is not accessible until July 1.
County Council- Bill Gemmill/Karen Wakefield
*No report.

Standing Committees:

After School Programs- Sarika Malani/Ann Vaughan/Laura Girard
*No report.
Cultural Arts/Educational Enhamcements - Mary Wilson
*No report.

Grounds – Sejla Hoareau
*No report.

Hospitality-Katherine King/Karen Manning
*No report.

Legislative-Diana Tittermary
*No report.
Membership- Amy Jessup
*No report.

Parliamentarian-Carrie Sweeney
*No report.

Reflections- Colleen Bohlman/Mary Wilson
*No report.

Room Parents-Justine Sherman
*We have set up the 5th grade graduation committee meeting for Wednesday, February 26th at 9:00 in the cafeteria.   Email is being sent out thorough the 5th grade room parents to notify all 5th grade parents.

*We are starting to plan for Teacher Appreciation Week.  I have talked with some former River's Edge parents to hear how they have done it in the past to see if we can incorporate some of their ideas.  Sue and I have met and plan to meet with Dr. Schwab and teacher representatives in March.
Scholarship Fundraiser- Kelly Plageman/Shannon Johnson
*No report.

School Store- Kelly Rapp
*No report.

Spirit Wear-Jenny Conklin
*No report.

STEM Lab/Outdoor Classroom-Maria Galbraith
*No report.

Welcome Committee-Tracy Teal
*No report.

Yearbook- Christina VanEpp/Lisa DeFrank/Deborah Vuturo
*No report.

Teacher Reps- Ms. Lynn/ Ms. Taylor
*No report.

Respectfully submitted,

Stacey McKenna, Secretary
Next Meeting:

Thursday, March 13, 2014
6:30pm
